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Mysterious Plumes in the Soviet Arctic

Novaya Zemlya is a remote Arctic island at 74 deg N latitude 57 deg 
E longitude in the Soviet Union, Since 1980 satellite images have 
revealed 11 striking plumes emanating from the northernmost tip of the 
Island. They have been seen as dramatic very cold streaks on the NOAA 7 
infra-red satellite images made for ice research and analysis. They occur 
in all seasons, though there is a a seeming preference in the sample for 
the colder half of the year. The provoking thing is that there's no known 
natural cause for the plumes.

The most spectacular of these clouds was seen spreading from the 
northernmost tip of the island on March 12th of 1982 at 08:55 UT 
(universal time). The plume was 109 miles long. Others have been seen 
that were over three times this length. Superb reproductions of the 
images appear in EOS (a publication of the American Geophysical Union, 
December 9th.) The material was released by Michael Matson from NOAA in 

Washington, D.C.

The plume height was estimated from temperature data given a three 
hours later by the Soviet radiosonde. It appears to be at an altitude of 
about six miles. Estimates based on the shadow the cloud made place it 
perhaps a mile lower, but still very high. The plume's shape does not 
correspond to the wind directions for these altitude given by that same 
radiosonde, nor even to winds at any other altitude at 12:00 UT. The 
winds may have changed in these three hours, but this would be a bit 
surprising. Other plumes, however, show reasonably good correspondence 
with the measured winds, and also reveal great height for the plumes.
Taken together the data suggest a single point source near the north end 
of the Island for the origin of the mysterious episodes.

What is it? The clouds look quite like those from volcanic 
eruptions that have been seen on the NOAA infrared satellite images, But 
there are no known volcanoes even remotely close to this location. Plumes 
have been seen from the Bennett Island area Eastern Soviet Arctic. They 
are believed to be caused by methane venting from decomposing coal Peds 
beneath the sea floor. Methane gas would rise fast in the cold 
atmosphere, because of its low density, only a bit over half that of air. 
But the Bennett Island plumes do not attain anything like the great 
height Novaya Zemlya clouds, and most experts find it difficult to 
believe that methane could rise to such altitudes. Nor are there believed 
to be large natural methane sources there.

Novaya Zemlya is known to be a region where Russians test military 
equipment. But if this is the product of military testing, some very high 
energies are involved. So far, all efforts to get responses from Soviet 
scientists about the plumes have been fruitless. Like the mystery cloud I 
wrote about in several past "Provocations," the Novaya Zemlya plumes must 
still be considered as products of an unknown cause.
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